Supplemental Item for Health and Wellbeing Board

Thursday, 21st May, 2020 at 9.30 am

Additional questions from members of the public have been received, which relate to Item 9 on the published Agenda for the Health and Wellbeing Board on 21 May 2020. Since these have been received within the required deadline of 10am two clear working days before the date of the meeting, they are being published in this supplementary pack as part of the agenda papers for this meeting.

Part I Page No.

7 Public Questions

Members of the Executive to answer questions submitted by members of the public in accordance with the Executive Procedure Rules contained in the Council's Constitution. (Note: There were no questions submitted relating to items not included on this Agenda.)

- (a) Questions submitted to the Portfolio Holder for Adult Social Care by Mrs Alex Osterritter from the West Berkshire Learning Disability Partnership Board:
 - i) "Does the Health and Wellbeing Board know how many adults with learning difficulties are currently placed out of area?"
 - ii) "When were services supporting West Berkshire residents who are placed out of our area last visited, or when did the Care Quality and Safeguarding function last receive intelligence to provide assurances that they are of good quality?"
 - iii) "With no Care Quality Commission visits being able to take place due to Covid19, how can the Health and Wellbeing Board be assured that those placed out of area are in homes where there is sufficient Personal Protective Equipment (PPE) and resources to keep them safe, well and not restricted of their liberty any more than absolutely necessary?"



Supplemental Items Health and Wellbeing Board to be held on Thursday, 21 May 2020 (continued)

- (b) Questions submitted to the Portfolio Holder for Public Health and Community Wellbeing by Ms Julie Wintrup:
 - i) Following Michael Gove's announcement on Sunday 17 May 2020 that 17,200 contact tracers had been employed and trained across the UK can the Board confirm how many of those are being employed in West Berkshire?
 - ii) Who is employing and training these trainers to contact trace?
 - iii) When will the tracers start working?
 - iv) Is the Board confident that West Berkshire's Public Health team is currently adequately resourced and capable of providing the highest standard of testing, contact tracing (including for example signing into workplaces and other venues), and ensuring that effective isolation is maintained?
 - v) Is the Board confident that West Berkshire is adequately staffed to support the current and forthcoming needs of its citizens?
 - (c) Questions submitted to the Portfolio Holder for Public Health and Community Wellbeing by Ms Caroline Ffrench Blake:
 - i) Does the Council consider it is too early for post COVID planning in the area of ongoing health and wellbeing for Newbury town centre residents?

Sarah Clarke Service Director (Strategy and Governance)

For further information about this item, or to inspect any background documents referred to in Part I reports, please contact Gordon Oliver on (01635) 519486 e-mail: gordon.oliver1@westberks.gov.uk

Further information and Minutes are also available on the Council's website at www.westberks.gov.uk

West Berkshire Council is committed to equality of opportunity. We will treat everyone with respect, regardless of race, disability, gender, age, religion or sexual orientation.

If you require this information in a different format or translation, please contact Moira Fraser on telephone (01635) 519045.

